

COASTAL RESOURCES DIVISION
ONE CONSERVATION WAY • BRUNSWICK, GA 31520 • 912.264.7218
COASTALGADNRORG

MARK WILLIAMS COMMISSIONER DOUG HAYMANS DIRECTOR

MAR 1.5 2018 Sarah L. Bernzott Savannah Parkinson Support Group 135 Sweet Gum Road Savannah, GA 31410

Re: Letter of Permission (LOP), 7th Annual Tybee Island Kite Festival in the State's Shore Protection Act (SPA) Jurisdiction, North Beach Area, Tybee Island, Chatham County, Georgia

Dear Ms. Bernzott:

This Letter of Permission (LOP) is in response to your request received on February 26, 2018 to host the 6th annual Tybee Island Kite Festival on the north beach area of Tybee Island. The project will begin no sooner than Sunday, April 29, 2018 and be completed the same day. Your request includes the placement of four (4) 10 ft. x 10 ft. tents with associated tables and chairs, as well as signage in the vicinity of the north beach parking lot. The dry sand beach seaward of the dunes will be included in the festival area. All amenities and signage will be removed as soon as the festival is complete.

The Department authorizes the temporary placement of festival amenities and signage as depicted in the attached project description and location map. Best Management Practices (BMPs) should be used to prevent any additional impacts at the site and to protect the shore jurisdictional areas. No unauthorized equipment, materials or debris may be placed, disposed of, or stored in jurisdictional areas. Any incidental impacts associated with this project must be rectified by fully restoring areas to their pre-construction topographic and vegetative states. This LOP is valid for the above referenced project. Any change in the use, location, dimensions, or configuration of the approved project, without prior notification and approval from this office could result on the revocation of this permission and in the required removal of the materials and related structures. This project must comply with all other Federal, State, and local statutes, ordinances and regulations. If you have any further questions or concerns in regard to this or any other projects please feel free to contact Sam LaBarba at 912-262-3127.

Sincerely,

Jill Andrews

Chief, Coastal Management Section

cc:

Chantel Morton P.O. Box 2749

Tybee Island, GA 31328

Enclosures: Description & Site Plan

File: LOP20180046



Deb Barreiro Department of Natural Resources Savannah, GA

Sarah Bernzott Savannah Parkinson Support Group 135 Sweet Gum Road Savannah, GA 31410

February 26, 2018

I am writing to request a Letter of Permission (LOP) from DNR. We are hoping to utilize designated space on Tybee Island, GA, for our 7th Annual Tybee Island Kite Festival, sponsored by Savannah Parkinson Support Group and the North Beach Bar and Grill. Our first six festivals were a great success and fun for all. We would appreciate the use of the space at Tybee North Beach again this year. The following is necessary information to request a LOP from you:

Event: Date: April 29, 2018 11AM-3PM

Time: Locations:

- 1) Grass area adjacent to North Beach Grill (NBG) (33 Meddin Drive)
- 2) Overflow parking adjacent to the Ft. Screven Battery
- 3) Grass area adjacent to Public Restrooms South of NBG -Registration
- 4) North Beach along the area of the North Beach Parking Lot
- 5) Grassy area between NBG and New Restrooms-Registration 6)Entrance to beach at bottom of middle Walkway Registration

Tables. Tents. Signs:

I Tent (less than 10 x 10) and I table (2 x 6) in #1 above
I Tent (less that 10 x 10) with I table (2 x 6) and 3 small tables in # 2 above

I Tent (less than 10 x 10) with I table (2 x 6) in # 4 above

- 1 Tent (less than 10 x 10) with 1 table (2 x 6) in #5 above
- 2 Signs at Meddin and Gullick I Sign at South end of Public Restrooms 10 Handicap Markers on parking spots nearest to the Gullick crossover. I have attached a copy of overhead view of the area we're using, marking the above listed information. Numbers 1-6 above are labeled on the overhead view.

If you need further information, please do not hesitate to call me. Thank you in advance for your assistance for Letter of Permission. We are looking forward to another wonderful day for people with Movement Disorders.

Sincerely,

Sarah L. Bernzott Savannah Parkinson Support Group 912-704-2059 psgsav@gmail.com

Cc: Chantel Morton, City of Tybee

